
 

 
 
Dear Superintendents, State Finance Officers and Education Leaders: 
  
Good morning, happy Friday! 
  
I wanted to let you know that this morning, the Kentucky Department of Education (KDE) will be announcing that we will be using up to $8.8 million Elementary and Secondary School Emergency Relief funds to provide 
reimbursements to districts that have rewarded and acknowledged the time, energy, and effort staff members took to get vaccinated. 
  
All full- and part-time employees of public school districts are eligible for a one-time vaccination incentive payment of $100 after being fully vaccinated against COVID-19. This reimbursement is for employees who 
previously have been vaccinated, as well as those who have received their full vaccinations by Dec. 1, 2021. There will be enough funding to reimburse districts for approximately 88,000 local school district staff. 
  
Districts must pay employees first in order to receive reimbursement from KDE. Districts are strongly encouraged to consider providing additional funds that match the amount provided as reimbursement by KDE, but a 
financial match is not required for participation. Currently, vaccines appointments are commonly available across the state. To find a vaccination site near you, visit vaccines.gov. You also can text your zip code to 438829 
to receive three vaccine locations near you. 
  
If you have any questions regarding the vaccination incentive payment, you can send an email to KDE’s COVID-19 mailbox. 
  
We will discuss the vaccination incentive payment (among many other important things having to do with the Special Session that just finished) during next week’s Superintendents’ Webcast on Tuesday, Sept. 14 from 2-4 
p.m. 
  
You can watch the webcast here: https://mediaportal.education.ky.gov/watch-live/. And you can submit questions ahead of time ahead of time through this Google Form. 
  
Thank you for all that you continue to do for our students, 
  
Toni 
  

  

 

Toni Konz Tatman   

  
Chief Communications Officer 
Office of the Commissioner   

Kentucky Department of Education 
300 Sower Bldg., 5th Floor 
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toni.tatman@education.ky.gov 
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